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Dearest Parents & Guardians, 
 
Wow! It is the last month of school!  I am always shocked when writing the June newsletter. First off, thank you so 
much for all your trust, support, and cooperation.   It has been an encouraging year, as we slowly started back to have 
a regular school year! This is fantastic!  Only good things are to come! 
  
Congratulations to Ms Alexandra, Daniela, Ms Jennifer, Ms Sara, Ms Angie and Ms Mara for their 25 years of service 
with the EMSB!  Thank you for all your work, dedication and care! 
 
The classroom visits to the school library have now ended.  As such, all books are to be returned by Friday June 2nd.  A 
fee will be issued for all lost books and those not returned.   
 
PET performed extremely well at the annual GMAA Halo Race, which we ran on May 11.  Congratulations to all 
participants!  Congratulations to our 7 winners Grade 3- Jayden for 1st place, Grade 4- Jaycob for 1st place and Massimo 
for 2nd place, Grade 5- Marianne for 1st place and Auguste for 2nd place, Grade 6- Nolan for 1st place and Minna for 2nd 
place!  A very big thank you to Ms Patty and Mr Max for training our grade 3, 4, 5 and 6 students for this race! 

Thank you to all for the $286.90 raised for the Denim Day dress down day! 

Thank you to all who supported the Spring Basket Raffle. We raised $1114.15!  All proceeds will go to the PPO fund. 
Congratulations to Leiticia in Grade 6 for winning the basket!   

The Grade 6 Math exam will take place on Tuesday, June 6 through to Thursday, June 8.  Once again, parents please 
ensure that students are at school every day and are on time.   

Please ensure that your students arrive to school on time at the bell for 7:25am.  We are at the end of the term and 
school year, evaluations and assessments are ongoing.  

The end of year report cards will be available on the last day of school, Thursday, June 22.  For students from K5 to Grade 
6, you can access them through Mozaik portal.  K4 reports will be handed out to each student.   

Health forms for the 2023-2024 school year have been sent home and are asked to be returned by the end of this week.  
This to be better prepared for the beginning of the school year.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

A reminder that students must be in dress code; solid navy blue or solid white tops/sweatshirts are permitted.  The 
weather changes often, as such please dress your child appropriately for the day. Please provide your child with at 
least 1 water bottle per day.  They can refill it at the water fountain. 
 
Le Doral has been approved to be the meal supplier for next year’s hot meals.   
 
On behalf of the entire staff, I thank you for your support and cooperation throughout the year.  We wish you all a 
safe, happy and healthy summer.  Stay safe and be well!    

Ms Alvares   

 

June 2023  
 

Upcoming Events 
June 1 
Ball Hockey Tournament (select Gr. 3 & 
4 students) 
We are hosting a tournament with 
other EMSB schools. 

June 6 
Outing Gr. 3 
Site Archéologique 

June 6 
Grade 6 Math Exam begins 
All students are to be present in school 
from June 6 to 8 

June 8 
Music Concert Gr. 1 to 6  
(6:30 to 8:30 pm) 
Tickets are on sale until Fri. June 2nd.  
Two tickets per family.  No tickets will 
be sold at the door.  Doors open at 
6pm.   

June 9 
Paid Dress Down Day ($2) 
Students can dress in rainbow attire  to 
celebrate PRIDE moth with a suggested 
$2 donation 

June 12 
PED Day 
No classes.  Daycare is available. 

June 13 
Pizza Lunch 
For all students who have ordered. 

June 14 
Outing Grade 4 
Château Ramezay 
Grade 5 & 6 Olympiads at school 
June 14 or 15 (Weather dependent) – 
more information to follow  

June 15 
Family Movie Night (6 to 8:30 pm) 
A maximum of 200 tickets will be sold. 
More information to follow. 

June 19 
TCBY 
For all students who have ordered. 
Grade 6 Graduation  
Ceremony 3 to 4pm. Grads must arrive 
at school by 2:45pm. 

June 20 
Outing Grade 6 Graduation Trip 
(Quebec City) 
Students leave on June 20 and return 
June 21. 

June 22 
Last day of school  
Outing Grade 6 Cinema Beaubien) 
Outing K4 & K5 Funtropolis 
End of Year Report Cards issued 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Pierre Elliott Trudeau School 
www.emsb.qc.ca/petrudeau   
6855 Cartier St., Montréal, QC, H2G 2W1 

Tel: 514.374.7337       Email: petrudeau@emsb.qc.ca 
 

 PET_emsb Pierre Elliott Trudeau EMSB PET_emsb 

PPO Information 
All fundraising monies goes back to the school to pay for outings and busing, events, activities, for our students.  We 
encourage all to participate as it benefits the school.  Thank you for your support. 
 
Mabels Labels: Go to the website: https://mabelslabels.ca/ , search Pierre Elliott Trudeau School (Montreal) and 
shop away. 

Family Movie Night: Our PPO is looking to organize a movie night on Thurs. June 15 from 6 to 8:30pm.  Stay tuned 
for more information. 
 
Our PPO have planned out next year’s events!  We are excited and hope that you will want to join in volunteering, 
supporting and helping out next year! 

Grade 6 Parent Grad Committee Information 
The Car Wash will not occur as enough funds have been raised with the Scones and Pizza Lunch orders.  

The Graduation Ceremony will take place on Monday June 19th and each graduate can invite 3 guests.   Ceremony is 
3 to 4pm, family pictures 4 to 4:45pm, parents leave, and students have their dinner and dance until 9pm.  An 
invitation will be sent out next week. 

http://www.emsb.qc.ca/petrudeau
https://mabelslabels.ca/
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Drop-off and Pick-up at the Débarcadère 
We ask that when driving through the débarcadère, that you please place your vehicle as close to the sidewalk as possible 
(towards the right), so that other cars can drive past.  Please avoid from double parking to drop your child off.  We also 
ask that you turn off your engine and do not have the cars idling, as the air quality around schools is significantly 
affected by the idling gas cars.   

 

PET June 2023 Calendar 

   

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

1 
 Ball Hockey 
Tournament Gr 3 & 4 

 

2 
 

5  
 

 

6 
 
 
 
Grade 3 Outing 
 
 
 

7 
 
 
 
 
Grad Committee Virtual 
Meeting 7pm 

8 
 
 
 
 
 
Music Concert 6:30pm  

9 
Paid Dress Down 
Day ($2) Dress in 
Rainbow colors  

 
 
 
 

12 
PED Day 

No classes.  Daycare 
is available. 

13 
 

PIZZA lunch 
Fundraiser 

 
 
Governing Board  
Meeting 7pm 

14 
 
 
 
 
 
Grade 4 Outing 

 
 

15 
 
 
 

 
 

PPO Family Movie 
Night 

16 
D Day  

(No School 

19 
TCBY Fundraiser 

 
 

Grade 6 
Graduation  at 

3pm 

20 
 
 

21 
 
 
 

22 
 
LAST DAY OF 
SCHOOL 
 
K4 & K5 Outing 
Grade 6 Outing 
 
Report Cards issued 

 

23 
 

Holiday 
School is 
CLOSED 

Green Committee 
Information 

Our committee is sprucing up 
our space.  The 2 Nutritowers 

are growing nicely (one in the 
front entrance, the other in the 

Science classroom).  Thank 
you to JFK’s WOTP students for 
building the flower boxes for 

our yards.  They are being 
installed now!  Ms Shannon is 

working hard with our students 
and staff during class and 

daycare times to beautify our 
space.  Grade 4 has been 

working with Alvéole and our 
beehive! It’s going to bee a 

bee-sy few weeks! 

 
 

Important Information 
 

Governing Board Meeting  
Future Governing Board Meetings  
June 13 
If you would like to join or have 
questions, please send an email to 
petrudeaugb@emsb.qc.ca 

  
 

June is the month 
of  

JOYFULNESS at 
PET. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grade 6 Math Exam (June 6 to 8) 

Grade 6 Quebec City Trip 

June 14 OR 15 (weather dependent) 
Grades 5 & 6 Olympiads  

mailto:petrudeaugb@emsb.qc.ca
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